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Annual General Meeting

6th December 2014
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast
Chairman

In Alan Hunter’s absence, Allan Davison chaired the meeting.
Attendees

Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), John Patton (VP), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Fred McCrea (VP), Bill Caughey (Pres.), Boris Pinto (Murley), Paul Kirk (Downshire), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Sam Howlett (CWA)
Apologies

Patricia Evans (Dynamic Brass), Jane Smyth (Comber), Bill Clements (1st Larne Old Boys), Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Ken Tweedie (VP), David Johnston (Laganvale), David Leonard (Dungannon)
Secretary’s Report

Paul Kirk addressed the meeting. He noted a busy year for the Brass Band League and proceeded to give a run-down of the various contests throughout the year including the Solos & Quartets, Fivemiletown, Spring Festival and Festival of Brass. He noted that it is indeed remarkable how the BBL are able to run events on a shoestring budget. 

Lastly, Paul thanked band secretaries and the BBL executive for their support and for putting up with what must seem like random emails, phone calls and text messages throughout the year.
Treasurer’s Report
Stephen Kennedy presented the Treasurer’s Report and accounts to 31st October. He noted:

· an opening balance of £9028.15. 24 bands paid affiliation fees. 
· Cory tickets of £7350 included ticket sales from previous financial year. 
It was suggested that Cory expenses should be itemised to show workshop fees etc as they were not part of the concert.
· EBBA and contest insurance costs are shared with NIBA
Allan Davison thanked Stephen. He noted that although a loss was made on the Cory concert in 2013, the event was nonetheless a great success and an invaluable experience for all those who attended.

Chairman’s Report
Allan Davison thanked the executive and others for their support throughout the year in the organisation of the League’s various events. In particular he congratulated Alan Hunter on slotting into the role of chairman quite well. 
He noted that the organisation continues to struggle to get finance to run the events that it would like to. Contest entry fees are very much relied upon and sponsorship is hard to come by.

The fact that 4 events were organised at a loss of only £62 is a real credit to all at the BBL.

Engagements at Ulster Folk & Transport Museum and Belfast City Centre were good sources of income for bands.

A contribution of £615 was made to the 1st Old Boys Youth Band towards their trip to the European Championships in Perth. Everyone in Perth knew who they were! They were very popular and gave a great account of themselves and of brass banding in Northern Ireland.

He thanked the executive for their assistance. He also thanked BBL President Bill Caughey and the vice Presidents for their support and input and added that not many organisations can report such good attendance. 

At that point, all executive positions were declared vacant and the election of officers commenced.
Election of Officers

Bill Caughey led the election of officers. 
It was noted that Alan Hunter did not wish to be re-elected as chairman due to personal circumstances but would be happy to serve as an ‘ordinary’ executive member. 

Officers were elected as follows: 
President

William Caughey

Vice Presidents
Joe Jackson, Fred McCrea, John Patton, Ronnie Kennedy, Des Lowry, Ken Tweedie, David Dickson
Chairman 

Allan Davison
Vice Chairman 

Boris Pinto
Secretary 

Paul Kirk
Treasurer 

Stephen Kennedy      
Executive 

Patricia Gibson
Committee

Sam Howlett
David Leonard

Jeanette Morton

Alan Hunter 
Bill Caughey suggested that it would be great to encourage the input of younger people in the organisation. 

He congratulated the executive for organising such great events – a small group of people who are encouraged and supported by bands. 

Spring Festival Test Piece

A vote was taken in the form of a show of hands on whether the BBL Spring Festival Test Piece should remain as “own choice”. The vote was unanimous in favour of retaining Own Choice test piece at next Spring Festival.

Band of the Year
Allan Davison noted that back in March the start of the new Band of the Year competition where there will be awards for each section and an overall Band of the Year. All BBL contests up to and including the Solo & Ensemble Competition in February 2015 will be taken into account. The NIBA Championships will also be included.

There being no further business, the meeting was brought to a close.
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